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	Looking Ahead 2016

	Monday 
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday
	Sunday

	25 Start of Term 3
	26
	27
	28
	29
	30
	31

	1 Aug
	2
	3
	4 Speeches – Senior Classes
	5  Variety Dash here 10.50 – 12.30
	6
	7

	8
	9 BOT Meeting
	10
	11
	12
	13
	14

	15
	16
	17 Northern Speeches, Mossburn
	18
	19
	20
	21

	22
	23
	24
	25
	26
	27
	28

	29 Polyfest one day this week, at Invercargill
	30
	31
	1 Sept
	2
	3
	4

	5
	6 St John in Schools
	7
	8
	9
	10
	11

	12
	13 BOT Meeting
	14
	15
	16
	17
	18

	19 School Photos
	20
	21
	22 Production
	23 End of Term 3
	24
	25


Education Review Office (ERO) Report

This is attached for your interest.  It has a very positive ‘flavour’ and it is great to have such positive affirmation about what we’re doing from an external point of view.
Additional Students Travelling on Dome Network Buses

From time to time parents may wish for additional students to accompany their children home on a school bus. There may also be times when a parent wants a student to travel on a different bus to their normal one for a special event such as sports practice.

The Dome Network is happy to support this practice but it must take place in a safe and organised manner. If you want additional students to come home with your children the onus is on you to make contact with the bus driver to ensure that there is sufficient space on the bus. If the driver is satisfied that they will not have an over-loading problem they will agree to transporting the additional passengers. At this time the parent making the request is required to supply the names of the additional passengers to the bus driver, and contact their school to let them know. 

Please be advised that additional passengers on bus services are required to meet the high expectations of good behaviour. Any students found to misbehaving or otherwise inconveniencing existing students will be prevented from travelling again in the future.
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Young Leader Award

Congratulations to Cade McLachlan, our Sir Peter Blake 

Young Leader Award recipient, pictured here with Murray 

Heath from Westpac who came to present Cade with his 

Medal and Award pack.
Welcome to School
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VIP of the Week
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50¢ Book Sale – Start of Next Term!

The Non-fiction section of the library has recently been “weeded”, and we would like the opportunity for families to have any they wish (50¢ a book).  Stand by for more information at the start of next term.
Rugby International

A huge thanks to Tua Tuapati, professional rugby player, for his time with each class on Monday teaching them some basic skills.  We have enjoyed having Kitione (Tua’s son) with us over the past month, while Tua has taken an off-season break from his professional club in Marseilles (France).
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ONE FOR THE GIRLS

Wednesday 20" July

School Holiday
Fun Afternoon of
Pampering
1-3pm at the Resource Centre

11 Hero Street Lumsden

Gold coin entry

Enquiriesto Kim Spencer-McDonald

Ph 248-7885 email nscco-ord @xtra.co.nz
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Doar Androw Watson

Congratuations -wo are delighed to acvise you that Lumsden School ha reached the Fusl for Schools target of
$1000. In adition you have eamed a further $83.99 on the way o your next roward.

We vl be in fouch with you shorty to discusses your options and arrange for
either your chosn sports o technology package to bo hand delivered by your
local Account Manager.

Visit our Fue for Schools page on our website ww soulhiuels.co.nz 1o view
these packages today!

Justa reminder on how your school has received this donation.

‘our school has boen nominated by a local business/farm that receives bulk fueldeliveies rom Southiuols,
meaning tha for every 2 ires of bulk fuel they purchase 1 cent is donated to their nominated schoo - which s youl

We wouid ke fotake the timo fo mention who those members of the communil are that have contibuted o your
school, those being:

Trark o e

Gty Fam g Ko verio Tt

WatngContacing o Sss i
o

Rural communiies and schools overywhero can orjoy the benefis of the Fuol or Schools programme. For moro
information about the programme, call 0800 4 THE KIDS (0800 484 3543) orviit our webste.

Aanna Tayior
Fuol for Schools Coordinalor





Soccer Results

9th Grade

Winton Lumsden 2

Old Boys Falcons 4

Player of the Day: Andrew Graham

12th Grade

Winton Lumsden 1

Old Boys Glory 4 

Player of the Day: George Naylor

Congratulations to Fynn Mitchell, who has made it into the Northern 
Under 38kg rugby team.  His first game is this coming Sunday.  
Well done, Fynn!
Rugby Results

Won by Default.

Rippa Rugby: George Munro was Player of the Day
Entertainment Books Available Now

2016/2017 books are now available at the school office or online.  Books cost $60 each and the school receives $12/book profit.
Room 1 Teddy Bear’s Picnic

Room 1 children enjoying lots of yummy treats during their Teddy Bear’s Picnic this morning as they wished Lara, Amelia and Laurie (pictured right) all the best for their move through to Room 4 next term.
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Lumsden School

1 Context

This s  smallrural school. The board funds  teacher for the ffth classroom with the ntention of
Keeping classsizes smaland ensuring children get quality teacher time.

Children come from Increasingly diverse cultural backgrounds. Some are supported in their English
learning through a specal programme (ESOL). The school s welcoming and incusive to both chikdren
and their familles t s wel supported by parents and the wider community. A parent group, the
Friends of Lumsden School (FolS), very actively supports children's leaming, providing extra,
targeted resources.

There is  mixture of new and experienced, long:serving staff. The school has a good relationship.
with it local preschool and s partof a cluster of local school. This cluster aims to address shared
challenges and beneft from the combined resources and expertise.

“This school has a history of posiive ERO evaluations. It has made good progress against the
recommendations in the last (2013) ERO report.

2 Equity and excellence

“The vision and valued outcomes defined by the school for al hikdren are to give chilen the skis
that wilenable them to be successfu ife-time learners. This includes interpersonal kil an
‘eageness o learn, confidence, a sound foundation in Iteracy and mathematics, and the abiity to
use technology o support thei learing.

“The school’s achievement information shows that over 80% of chidren achieve at o above the
National Standards n reading and about 80% in mathematics. Achievement in wrting i sightly
lower and the school has plans in lace to address this. Almost all Maorl children achieve at or above
the National Standards in all three areas.

ERO is confident about the accuracy of the school's achievement information. Teachers make well-
informed assessment judgements. These are based on a range of leaming information.

Since the last ERO evaluation the school has:

« been partof the Ministry of Education Accelerated Learning in Mathematics and Accelerated
Litracy Learning programmes

« atastaff and board level, worked hard and accessed professional support to mprove how it
supports Morilearners and values Maori culture

« significantly developed tsICT capacity and use:

= worked hard to strengthen how it woris with and involves parents in their children's
learning,

« developed a programme to extend children with specil abilties

Edueaton Review Offce Lumsden Schok ~7AISED
€80 xtens ulustion e 2016
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How effectively does this school respond to Mori children whose learning and achievement need
acceleration?

The school very effectively supports its Maorl children to experience success as learmers and to stand
proud n theircultur

Teachers and school leaders know each Maor|child wellas  learner and as an individual. Any child
who i below the National Standards or not working to full potential s quickly identified. Specific
help i provided and the progress of the child and the effectiveness of the support are carefully
monitored.

Forchildren below the standard, the school has a range of well-planned interventions to help each
hild catch up in reading, writing or mathematics. For Maori and other chikdren, thisincludes:

« Intensive smallgroup teaching
* one-to-one instruction with the principal o experienced and competent teacher ades
= teachers working with parents as to how they can best support thei child at home.

For Mior chidren, school eaders and teachers ntentionally:

« workto buld rapport with Maori chikdren and thelrsense of mana (pride)
= have deepened their own knowledge of Maori language and culture
* encourage tuakana-teina and ako approaches to learning
« Include M3orl concepts, perspectives and contextsin earning programmes.

“This school has good evidence about how it has helped individual Maor chidren make accelerated
progress I thelrlearning and catch up to and maintain the expected levelsof achievement.

How effctively doesths school respond o other chidren whase learning and achievement need
acceleration?

Senlor leaders, teachers and teacher aides work together to support other groups of hiidren who.
need additionsl help to succeed. These groups include ESOL learners, some chidren transferring
from other schools, and some boys with their writin

Teachers quickly identify any child o group of children below the National Standards in reading,
writing or mathematics and ensure they get additional support. The supportlsted above for Maori
children applies to this group.

For reading and mathematics, the majorityof children who recelve additional support make
accelerated progress, more than usualy expected in one year. The school has had less success in
ifting boys’ achievement In writing. A variety of well-planned strategles have been used with some
success. However, this remains a target area and leaders and teachers are exploring ahterative ways.
to make the difference required.

Educaton Reviw Offce Lmsden ehool-PA3SS0
£80 xernlEvlustion June 2016
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How effectively do the school's curriculum and other organisational processes and practices
develop and enact the school's vision, values, goals and targets for equity and excellence?

The schoof’s curiculum and practices very effectively enact and support s vision for learning. This
can be seen n the:

strong focus on developing children’ skils, and abilty to use these independently
confident way children can talk about ther learing and thelrnext steps for improvement
innovative use of ICT s a ool forlearning, teaching and communication

settied, focused, supportive leaning environments that make flexible use of different
spaces.

‘The school's lnks with ehilren's familles and whanau effectively strengthen learning-centred
relationships. The principa, teachers and trustees do this by:

actvlyseckingparents’ deas and actingon the feedback n s welconsdered way
promoting a open-door policy that parens respond o postively

Keeping parentsregulary wel informed about thlrchi’s leanin, partclarly progress
veryefectivly inking withparentsand the ealy-leanin cenre s eachchid begins
sehool

“The principal eads purposefully to continue tostrengthen staff capacity to improve outcomes for
children. He does this by:

« leading collaboratively, valuing staff members’strengths and growing theirleadership.
« modeling inclusivity and valuing the perspectives of saff,chidren and parents
« ensuring programmes and practices have an ordery, supportive focus on learning,

The principal and teachers investigate in depth how well they support children, particularly those
who need to make extra progress. They analyse learning information to know what is going welland
what needs improving. They share ths with trustees who scrutinse the analyss, ask purposeful
evaluative questions, and make well-informed resourcing decisions.

Trustees are wellinformed about al aspects ofschool operations, especially what matters most for
children. They are knowledgeable 2bout their roles and have good systems fo new trustees to know
ow to carry out these rolesIn the future. The key prioites forlong-term planning are highly
evident in the annual plan.

The next steps are for:

» the board, princpal and teachers to continue to sharpen the focus on improving boys’
writing

« the principalto review and develop the currculum statements so they match the current
high expectations and best practice n the school

« trustees to strengthen review and evaluation by allgning compliance and best-practice
‘expectations against stated procedures, actual practice and impact on children.

Education Revew Offce Lumsdon School~PN3980
£AO bcemal alustion June 2016
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How well placed s the school to achleve and sustain equitable and excellent outcomes for all
children?

Leaders and teachers:

Know the children whose learning and achievement need to be accelerated
respond effectively to the strengths, needs and interests of each chid

regularly evaluate how well teaching is working for these children

acton what they know works well for each child

buld teacher capabilty effectively o achieve equitable outcomes for all children

are wellplaced to achieve and sustain equitable and excellent outcomes foral children.

Chidren, Including chidren a risk of not achieving the appropriate standards, are actively engaged
i thelrlearning. A very high proportion of chidren are progessing and achieving well,partiularly In
reading and mathematics. The small number of children not yet making accelerated progress in
writing are wellsupported t0 do so.

‘The board, principal and teachers work well together to target those children at isk o not achieving
well. They have sound, coherent systems for sustaining current good practices.

ERO s kel to cary outthe next evaluaion nthree years.
6 Board assurance on legal requirements.

Before the review the board of trustees and principal of the school completed the ERO board.
assurance statement and Self Audit Checklsts. In these documents they attested that they had taken
all reasonable steps to meet their legisative obligations related to the following:

board admiistration
eurriculum

management of health, safety and welfare:
personnel management

asset management.

During the review, ERO checked the following items because they have a potentialy high impact on
student safety and wellbeing:

‘emotional safety of students (incuding prevention of bulling and sexus! harassment)
‘physical safety of students

teacher registration

processes for appointing staff

stand down, suspensions, expulsons and exclusions.

attendance.

‘compliance with the provisions of the Vulnerable Chidren Act 2014

Education Reiew Offce Lmsden chool - P30
£80 Bl vaorton June 2016





[image: image6.png]ERO discussed with the board the need to update procedures and practicesin response to recent
changes in elation to:

+ Education Council requirements for the kssue and endorsement of Practsing Teacher
Certificates
 the Vulnerable Children Act requirements forsafety checking of workers.

RO also discussed with the principal and board the need to document thoroughly each step when
carrying out stand-downs.

7 Recommendation

o continue to promote equitable and excellent outcomes for allleamers, ERO recommends the.
school acts on the next steps dentified In thisreport

Lea e Pttt

Lestey Patterson
Deputy Chief Review Offcer Southern

29 une 2016

Educaton eview Ofce Lumsden choot - PRS0
ERO Externl Evlurtion Jore 2016
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Dear School Friends and Families





                            It must’ve been a fun term, if that’s what makes time fly! 


                            Next term is even shorter (9 weeks) so there’ll be never a 


                            dull moment as we pack it with some pretty full-on learning experiences which culminate in Polyfest (Week 6) and the “Magic School Bus” School Production (September 22). The Olympic Games always provide a fantastic context for learning, and as part of this, each class will be having a focus on learning about a different country.





Meanwhile, this term has finished with a flourish. At our special leadership assembly on Wednesday, Westpac Business Development Manager Murray Heath presented Cade McLachlan with this year’s Sir Peter Blake Young Leader Award. There are only 300 of these awarded across New Zealand, and Cade’s quiet helpfulness, initiative, reliability and excellent attitude towards all school activities have made him a very worthy recipient. Congratulations, Cade.





It was a shame that Todd Barclay’s plane was held up in 


Christchurch today so that he was unable to attend our Duffy 


Assembly as planned.  However we will reschedule his visit for 


next term some time.  Meanwhile the children still have their books to bring home and enjoy during the holidays.  We appreciate the time-consuming work Miss Bray does to prepare the books for these Duffy Books occasions, collating the class boxes based on the choices that children have made.





                      Speaking of Support staff work, we took the opportunity to 


                      acknowledge their excellent inputs into the school with a 


                      special morning tea on Monday. Thank you Sharon, Lyn, Jackie, Sue, Sam and Jennifer for the dedication, expertise and high standards which you all bring to your work.





On Thursday, myself and the teachers spent some quality time looking at the Education Council’s Practising Teacher Criteria, which are what all teachers need to meet for Teacher Registration issuing and renewal. It’s always useful to revisit these and come up with what these do or should look like in our work, and to reflect on them in terms of continuous improvement. We also reviewed our report format with a view to informing parents of progress against National Standards without the use of ‘below’, ‘at’ ‘above’ boxes’, as we’re conscious that students seeing themselves as ‘below’ risks breaking confidence and positive learning disposition.





As most of you will know, today is the last day for NSC principal Trevor McKinlay. I have greatly appreciated his collegiality and support, and wish him all the best for his retirement following a long and illustrious career.





                           Looking forward to launching our new ‘Active Supervision’ 


                           staff duty programme at the start of next term. More about 


                           that in our next newsletter. A huge thanks to Sonya Hoffman 


                           for her sewing effort this week putting pockets inside our new staff high-viz vests. The children will find out what goes inside them next term (.





Hope the holidays go well at your place, and that we don’t need raincoats over winter woollies to pay for this great winter we’ve been having!  Ka kite ano,








Andrew Watson


Principal
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NEWSLETTERS





     Please





Look for it on a Friday afternoon





Take note of anything needing attention





Return slips as soon as possible





      

















L U M S D E N   S C H O O L


Newsletter Issue 20 – July 8th 2016
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Reminder:  text follow lumsdenschool to 8987 so that you will receive immediate text notification of alerts and reminders via our twitter account (e.g. snow days, cancellations).  
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Today we are pleased to welcome Abbie Mendoza to Room 5.  We hope you enjoy your time at Lumsden School.





�





Congratulations to Aayush Dhakal, last week’s VIP recipient, for great manners and thoughtfulness.
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Volunteers Needed


Proofreaders are required for the new local phone directory.  This will involve 1½ - 2 hours one evening during the school holidays. A percentage of the proceeds will go towards the Lumsden Community Pool.  If you are able to help please phone Cheryl Clearwater 248 7110 or 027 615 5903.
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